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As a result of casework at a Special School in Suffolk the NUT has obtained from the LEA an undertaking to ensure that all at risk staff in Special Schools and PRUs who have not had the Hepatitis B inoculation can now have it.  The cost of the initial programme to ensure blanket coverage will be met by the LEA.
Thereafter, arrangements should be made by each school/PRU to ensure that new appointees receive the inoculation, paid for by the school, as a matter of course.

The NUT thought that this principle had been agreed some years ago, as a result of previous casework, but it appears that the precautionary inoculations are not being implemented everywhere.

There should now be blanket coverage to ensure that all staff at risk are identified and inoculated, at no cost to the employee.  This includes, of course, relevant non-teaching staff.  Headteachers should be receiving instructions from the LEA. Any member who is currently thinking of having the inoculations at their own expense is advised not to delay having the inoculation, but to ensure that the school / LEA has first agreed to pay for it or reimburse in full, in accordance with LEA policy.
The LEA is also evaluating the NUT’s Risk Assessment pro forma for special school settings and is likely to adopt it for all situations where a pupil’s special needs can pose a hazard to health and safety.  So whereas the blanket approach from the LEA applies only to Special Schools and PRUs, clearly if a risk assessment finds that other individuals need inoculation, the NUT will be insisting that this, too, should be provided by the LEA.
- Martin Goold, Division Secretary
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